
ROADS COMMISSION MEETING 
04/01/2021 
 
Present:  Josh Bryant, Tobi Ferguson, Phil Kinney, Dave Jarrett 

I. Request for new driveway culvert from Daniel Etter, 8416 Aspen Drive. 
a. Conservancy officials and some commission members did inspect the culvert in 

question.  The culvert appears to be open at both ends and its placement is in a 
“bowl” location on Aspen Drive where water pools.   It appears that some 
additional ditching by the property owner to deflect water onto an area of 
vacant land by a private contractor may remedy the drainage issue. 

b. The Conservancy does not maintain/install culverts for property owners.  It is the 
responsibility of property owners to maintain their own driveways and culverts. 

II. Birch Drive paving.  It appears that residents from Birch Drive will be requesting to 
be put on the 2022 paving plan at the May meeting.  Residents are trying to collect 
approximately ½ the cost of paving and may ask the CSCD to pay for the other half.   
Approximate cost to be $25,000.  (No Birch Drive residents were present at the 
meeting) 

III.  Maintenance Supervisor’s Report: (Josh Bryant) 
a. The placement of gravel along the edges of paved roads was begun last year and 

will continue this coming season.  This will protect and lengthen the life of 
asphalt drives. 

b. Some trimming of trees and brush along Sweetwater Drive should begin soon.  
The re-ditching and cleaning out of some ditches will also occur as some of the 
ditches have filled in with debris and silt. 

c. The installation of SCI Fiber Optics was discussed.  Some concern was voiced 
about messes associated with the installation.  It was noted that different crews 
come in and do different stages of the installation.  Underground lines are done 
by one company, overhead stringing of lines done by a different company, etc.  
Josh Bryant stated that they would keep a watchful eye as work progresses. 

IV. A volunteer Nineveh Road Clean Up crew will be picking up trash on April 10th, 2021. 
V. Adjournment 5:30 PM 

 
Respectfully submitted – Dave Jarrett 04/01/2021 


